
Phone (773) 523-3663
Call for appointment

Fax (773) 523-3983  Email: brightonparklife@aol.com
www.brightonparkLIFE.com
News Deadline Monday 6 p.m.

Display and Classified Deadline Tues. 12 noon
Follow us @BrightonParkMcKinleyParkLIFENewspaper

VOL. 87 NO. 2   THURSDAY, OCTOBER 31ST, 2019 Your Community Newspaper $65.00 Per Year
By Mail in U.S.

BRIGHTON PARK LIFE McKINLEY PARK
Serving the Communities of Brighton Park, McKinley Park and Archer Heights, for over 85 Years

Our 46th Year!

BINGO
ST. BRUNO PARISH
4839 S. HARDING

(LIC. NO. B-2022)

Every Friday - 6:45 p.m.
2 - $500 Games

Dauber, Star Search and
Tic-Tac Raffle

Pull Tabs (P336)

BrightonParkLIFE.com
To complement our weekly
edition The Brighton Park-
McKinley Park Life has
launched a website. On it
can be found general infor-
mation about us, recent and
past issues,  advertising
information and a calendar
of free local events. We
encourage our readers to
check back often for new
updates! 

Changes in ACT

By Dr. R. Pletsch

The ACT test has
announced a new option
in the test. Those parents
who have children of high
school age or older are
already somewhat famil-
iar with the ACT test. It
is a nationally standard-
ized exam that most four-
year colleges use as a
requirement for admis-
sion. Some of these
schools also accept the
SAT scores, but I could
not find many that did
not require at least one of
these.

Despite the push by
parents for good grades,
the grades themselves
are much less important
than the score on the
ACT. Why? The ACT is
scored the same for every-
one. Some teachers give
grades quite easily and
an A at one school might
only be worth a B at
another school, etc. 

Until this year, the
ACT was mandated as a
graduation requirement
throughout Illinois. But
next Fall, September,
2020, many students will
be allowed to retake indi-
vidual sections of the test
to improve their overall
score.

These students
include those who take
the exam at one of the
Saturday testing centers.
These are schools scat-
tered throughout the
Chicagoland area and
there are over 20 to
choose from. You could
choose by date or location. 

The ACT test has a
$52 charge and you are

allowed to take it again
for another $52.
However, this change,
you can just take a sec-
tion. The four sections
included are: English,
Math, Reading and
Science. The student may
also take a Writing test
for an additional $16. A
student next September
will be able to retake a
single section, if they
wish for only $16 a sec-
tion. 

What is the advantage
to take sections or the
entire test over? ACT will
report the student's best
score in each section.
Research shows that this
allows the recruiter to
view the student's best
effort. 

Jayne Carlin Fonash,
president of The National
Association for College
Admission Counselors,
wants the students to
talk with their counselor
before going through the
stress of retaking the test
to decide whether the
new score would help. We
have heard news stories
about rich personalities
who paid big bucks to
have scores altered and
other such things to get
their children into partic-
ular schools.

It had been stated in
the newspapers that
there were only a handful
of schools that are
extremely hard to get
into. While the other
schools have competition
to get admission, it is
much easier now to get
into a university in gener-
al. 

It is advisable to have
the test as early as possi-
ble. Due to the CTU
strike, many students
have already had their
ACT test delayed as an
October date was can-
celled because those
schools could not be
opened on a Saturday,
which not only affected
CPS students, but stu-
dents from other districts
as well.

The next test date is
December 14th, but regis-
tration is by November
8th. I advise students to
register for this because
with one less date of test-
ing, the seats may be lim-
ited. Students should
take the test seriously but
if it is too stressful, relax,
it is not worth your
health.

________________________________________________

Civic Meeting
In McKinley Park

The McKinley Park
Civic Association will
conduct an open meeting
at the branch library,
1915 W. 35th st. on
Wednesday, Nov. 6th at
6:30 p.m.

New neighborhood
residents are invited to
attend. Refreshments
will follow.

Free Food For
Senior Citizens
The Greater Chicago

Food Depository will pro-
vide free fresh fruit, veg-
etables, and non-
perishable groceries to
ages 60 and over at the
Southwest Seniors
Center, 6117 S. Kedzie
bi-monthly on Tuesdays
from 1 to 3 p.m.

For more information,
call (773) 247-FOOD.___________________

Fall Programs At
Archer Heights Library

The Archer Heights
Branch Library,  5055 S.
Archer will present the
monthly Graphic Novel
Book Club Mondays, Nov.
7th and Dec. 5th from
4:15 to 5 p.m.

The Polish Book
Discussion Club will meet
on Wednesdays, Nov.
20th and Dec. 18th from
6:30 to 7:30 p.m.

Bilingual Play Groups,
a Spanish and English
program for ages 0-6 and
their caregivers will be
held on Wednesdays,
through Dec. 18th from 4
to 6 p.m.

Storytime and craft for
toddlers will emphasize
the importance of being
kind on Thursday, Nov.
7th, 14th and 21st from
11 to 11:30 a.m.

Discovery Play for
ages 0-6 and caregivers is

open playtime on
Thursdays, Nov. 7th -
21st from 11:30 a.m. to 1
p.m.

The adult book club
will discuss “Merciful
Silence” by Kendra Elliot
on Wednesday, Nov. 27th
from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m.

A Book & Film
Discussion of “True Grit”
by Charles Portis will be
held at Palermo’s Pizza
and Restaurant, 3751 W.
63rd st. on Monday, Nov.
18th from 6 to 7:30 p.m.

An artist will teach
how to weave with a tree
branch on Thursday,
Nov. 21st from 4 to 5:30
p.m. For ages 8 and up
with 20 participants.

Mad Science Monday,
for budding scientists
ages 8-12 will operate on
Nov. 18th and Dec. 9th
from 4 to 5 p.m. Registra-
tion is required at (312)
747-9241.___________________Trick or Treat

At Brighton Bank
The Brighton Park

Community Bank, 4334
S. Archer, will conduct
Trick-or-Treat on
Thursday, Oct. 31st from
9 a.m. to 6 p.m. Buck,
the mascot of the Junior
Savers Club for children
and young adults under
age of 22 invites all to
participate.

For more information,
call (773) 299-7430 or
visit www.brightonpark-
bank.com.

Online Resources
At Science Museum
The Museum of

Science and Industry,
Chicago is providing free
online resources to keep
kids learning at home.

The website offers
online games as well as
numerous hands-on
experiments that teach
scientific principals and
use common household
items such as rubber
bands, newspaper, left-
over straws, cardboard
and more.

Experiments include:
Sound sandwich - see
how the vibration inside
musical instruments pro-
duces sound by building
your own. Newspaper
fortress - putting engi-
neering bascis front and
center, kids can learn
how  and why the trian-
gles are considered the
strongest shape.

Insulation challenge:
With the weather getting
colder, kids can test the
materials that best keep
an ice cube from melting
and understand how
buildings stay warm
during the winter.

Comeback can: Learn
more about why you can
predict when a can will
reverse motion using
potential and kinetic
energy.

At the start of the
2019-20 school year. MSI
provided free family
vouchers to Chicago
Public Schools student

inside their information
packets. To help adults
and children learn
together, each voucher is
valid for up to three
Museum Entry tickets
through June 30, 2020.

With free Museum
Entry, families can
explore exhibits includ-
ing:

YOU! The Experience:
Celebrate the body, mind
and spirit through hands-
on experiences. Walk
through the Laugh
Garden to see the conta-
gious effects of smiling
and happiness, go for a
jog on a human-sized
hamster wheel, and see
your heart beat in time
with a 13-foot-tall digital
Giant Heart.

Science Storms:
Investigate the science
behind nature’s power
and control the dynamics
of a 40-foot tornado, trig-
ger and avalanche,
unleash a tsunami and
try more than 50 amazing
experiments.

Numbers in Nature: A
Mirror Maze: Learn
about the mathematical
patterns found in nature,
art, the human body and
more inside this 1,800-
square-hoot mirror maze,
a dizzying and mesmeriz-
ing array of repeating
reflections.

For more information,
visit msichicago.org or
call (773) 684-1414.

________________________________________________

9th Dist. Police
Invite Public

The 9th District
Police will conduct a
Community Conversa-
tion to help create a 2020
Community Policing
Strategic Plan at the
Chinatown Library,
2100 S. Wentworth on
Wednesday, Nov. 20th
from 6 to 8 p.m.

Light refreshments
will be provided. For
more information, call
(312) 747-3501.

Open Enrollment
For Medicare

The Illinois Depart-
ment on Aging’s Senior
Health Insurance Pro-
gram is reminding sen-
iors of the free counsel-
ing assistance available
to Medicare-eligible indi-
vidual and their care-
givers during the annual
Medicare Open Enroll-
ment through Dec. 7th.

Eligible adults can
adjust Medicare Advan-
tage or Medicare pre-
scription drug coverage,
move from original
Medicare to a Medicare
Advantage plan – or vice
versa – switch between
Medicare Advantage
plans, join a Medicare
Prescription Drug Plan,
or switch or drop exist-
ing drug plans without
penalty.

The MyMedicare.gov
system will to help sen-
iors and people with dis-
abilities make the best
choices for their individ-
ual situation. For more
information, call SHIP
at 1-800-252-8966, week-
days 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

To compare drug and
health plans on your
own and to find out more
about Medicare options,
visit the federal website
at: www.medicare.gov or
call 1-800-633-4227.

McKinley Pk. Library
Schedules Programs
The McKinley Park

Branch Library, 1915 W.
35th st. will conduct First
Thursday Story Time for
ages 0-3 on Thursdays,
Nov. 7th and Dec. 5th
from 10:30 11:30 a.m.
Participants and their
caregivers will enjoy sto-
ries, songs and other fun
activities.

An introduction to
computers workshop will
be held on Friday, Nov.
1st at 10 a.m.
Participants will learn
how to start a computer
and operate the mouse
and keyboard. This work-
shop is mainly for seniors
but everyone is welcome.
Call (312) 747-6082 to
register.

Games Days will be
held every Saturday in
November from 10 a.m. to
12:30 p.m. Children
under age 11 must be
accompaned by an adult.

A film screening of
“Angry Inuk” will be held
on Saturday, Nov. 2nd at
2 p.m. The Inuit people
depend on seals for their
meat and the sale of their
pelts. The production was
written and directed by
Alethea Arnaquq-Baril.

Drop In Games will be
played on Saturdays,
Nov. 2nd - 30th, 10 a.m.
to 12:30 p.m. Children
under age 11 must be
accompanied by an adult.

Spanish/English Play
Groups for ages 0-3 and
caregivers operates on
Thursdays through Dec.
5th from 4 to 6 p.m.

Windy City Harvest
Tour of the Farm on
Ogden will be held on
Tuesday, Nov. 12th from
3 to 4:30 p.m. This multi-
use facility includes a
50,000-gallon aquaponics
system, a 7,300 square
foot greenhouse, distribu-
tion for Veggie Rx, a com-
mercial kitchen and
teaching kitchen, and a
year-round indoor mar-
ket.

Little Learners Story
Time for ages 0-3 will
meet on Fridays through
Dec. 13th from 10:30 to
11:30 a.m. Participants
will enjoy stories, songs
and rhymes that encour-
age early literacy skills.
Play time follows.

Nightfall Story Time
for ages 0 to 5 will fea-
tures stories, songs and a
simple craft on Mondays
through Dec. 2nd (no
Nov. 25th) from 6 to 7
p.m.

Family Night will offer
games, crafts and build-
ing challenges on
Wednesdays, Nov. 13th
and Dec. 11th from 6 to 7
p.m.

LEGO at the Library
is available for ages 4 and
up on Tuesdays, Nov.
12th & 26th, Dec. 10th
from 4 to 4:45 p.m.

Creation Station for
kids age 3 and up will be
provided material on
Thursdays, Nov. 21st and
Dec. 19th from 4 to 4:45
p.m.

Exploratorium for
ages 6 & up will explore
STEAM (science, technol-
ogy, engineering, arts and
math) concepts through
challenges and experim-
dents on Wednesday,
Nov. 27th from 4 to 4:45
p.m..

For more information,
call (312) 747-6082.___________________

Free Application
For Student Aid
The 2020-21 Free

Application for Federal
student Aid is available
for new and returning
students who plan to
attend college between
July 1st, 2020 and June
30th, 2021.

The Department’s
Office of Federal Student
Aid has been sharing
tips @FAFSA while new
Homeroom blogs note “7
Things You Need Before
you Fill Out the 2020-21
FAFSA Form” and “11
Common FAFSA
Mistakes.”

New features have
been added to the online
FAFSA form and
myStudentAid mobile
application.

To promote an inte-
grated customer experi-
ence, the FAFSA.gov
website has been syn-
chronized with the
myStudentAid mobile
app’s myFAFSA compo-
nent, allowing users to
easily switch between
platforms.

BCA Sponsors
Trivia Night

The Bridgeport
Catholic Academy will
conduct Trivia Night at
Nativity of Our Lord
Church Hall, 653 W. 37th
st. on Saturday, Nov. 9th
at 7 p.m.

The cost is $20 person
and attendees should
bring food and drinks.
Fod more information,
contact BCAEvents01@
gmail.com.

Metra Sponsors 14th
Annual Safety Contest

Metra launched its
14th Annual Safety
Poster and Essay
Contest, asking students
to illustrate through
posters and essays the
importance of safe behav-
iors near the railroad.
This year’s theme: “Obey
the Signs” emphasizes
the importance of looking
for and obeying signs and
control devices that are
installed along the rail-
road tracks and at rail
crossings.

Over the past decade,
more than 36,000 stu-
dents have had the oppor-
tunity to show what
they’ve learned about the
importance of safe behav-
iors around trains and
railroad tracks. The con-
test is open to all stu-
dents in grades K
through 12 living or
attending school in
Metra’s six-county service
area: Cook, DuPage,
Kane, Lake, McHenry
and Will. The deadline for
entries is Friday, Jan. 31,
2020.

In 2018, 819 people
were injured, and 271
people lost their lives in
collisions at U.S. railroad
crossings. In Illinois, 26
people died in 2018 when
they were struck by
trains while trespassing
on railroad property and
17 people died when they
were struck by trains at a
highway-rail crossing.
Each one of these inci-
dents was completely pre-
ventable.

One first-, second- and
third-place winner will be

selected from each grade,
K through 12, and award-
ed the following prizes:
First Place: iPad, Second
Place: $250 gift card and
Third Place: $100 gift
card.

The winning designs
will be featured in
Metra’s safety calendar,
website, station displays
and on weekend passes.

The school that sub-
mits the most entries in
the Safety Poster Contest
will be awarded a new
computer compatible
with the school’s current
system. Each school’s
entries will be totaled
after the contest deadline
on Friday, Jan. 31, 2020. 

Students are also
encouraged to enter the
2019-20 Metra Safety
Essay Contest by describ-
ing in 300 words or less
why you should “Obey the
Signs” when near rail-
road tracks, platforms
and crossings. Elemen-
tary, Middle and High
School first-place winners
in each division will
receive an iPad.

For more information
about the contest rules
and guidelines, as well as
downloadable entry
forms, visit metracon-
test.com, where you can
submit your completed
contest entry. ______________________

Free Expo For
Small Business
The City of Chicago

will conduct a Small
Business Center on the
Road Expo at Malcolm X
College, 1900 W. Jackson
blvd. on Saturday, Nov.
2nd from 10 a.m. to 2
p.m.

Free services avail-
able include: assistance
from business consult-
ants to begin the licens-
ings process; resources on
procurement, financial,
insurance, consumer
information; financial
advisers to answer ques-
tions; mini-makeovers
featuring Tricoci
University; headshot
from a professional pho-
tographer; tax clinic;
legal clinic with the
Community Law Project;
40+ exhibitors and work-
shops.

Register at www.
ChiSmallBizExpo.com___________________

ZooLights Event
At Lincoln Park

Lincoln Park Zoo’s
25th annual ZooLights
Presented by ComEd and
Invesco QQQ returns this
holiday season from 4:30
to 9 p.m on Friday,
Saturday, and Sunday
nights Nov. 29 – 30, Dec.
1, Dec. 6 – 8, Dec. 13 – 15,
and then nightly Dec. 16
through Jan. 5 (excluding
Dec. 24 and 25).

This free event trans-
forms the Zoo into a twin-
kling winter wonderland
for 28 nights with visits
from Santa (through Dec.
23rd) and festive activi-
ties and sweet treats for
all kinds.

In addition to the
ongoing light displays,
guests can attend several
special events throughout
the season: Members-
Only Night (Nov. 22nd),
Holiday Market (Dec.
3rd), Adults Night Out:
Holidaze! (Dec. 5th),
BrewLights (Dec. 12th),
Chris White Trio Tribute
to “A Charlie Brown
Christmas” (Dec. 15th),
Zoo Year’s Eve (Dec.
31st), and Breakfast with
Santa (Dec.15th). Full
schedule of events at
lpzoo.org/events.

This free event trans-
forms the Zoo into a twin-
kling winter wonderland
for 28 nights complete
with visits from Santa
(through Dec. 23rd), ice
sculptors (weekends), car-
olers (weekdays), festive
activities and sweet
treats.

Family Nights are
back by popular demand
Mondays, Dec. 16th  23rd
and 30th with free rides
on the AT&T Endangered
Species Carousel and
Lionel Train Adventure.
On these nights, kids also
eat free at Park Place
Café (one free limited
kid’s menu item with
paid adult entrée or
combo meal).

Ticketed Holiday Hap-
penings include: Light
Maze Presented by
Invesco QQQ takes
guests on an enlightening
journey! Get lost in a
maze of 30,000 LED light

bulbs at Foreman
Pavilion.

Holiday Market
returns on Giving
Tuesday, Dec. 3rd from
6:30 to 9:30 p.m. with
treasures from local arti-
sans, makers, and
crafters. Entry is $10

Adults Night Out:
Holidaze! on Dec. 5th
from 6:30 to 10 p.m. for
adults 18 years and older
features the ugly sweater
contest, dazzling dis-
plays, holiday activities,
music, cash bars, and
wildlife chats. Tickets are
$15 Food, hot chocolate,
cocktails, mulled wine,
and beer (for those ages
21+) are available for
purchase.

BrewLights Presented
by Louis Glunz Beer Inc.
returns on Dec. 12th
from 5:30 to 9:30 p.m.,
guests ages 21+ will for-
age for craft and seasonal
beers, enjoy photos with
Santa at the Helen Brach
Primate House, free rides
on the AT&T Endangered
Species Carousel and live
music. Tickets (regular
and designated driver)
are available.

Breakfast with Santa
at Café Brauer will offer
four seatings on Dec. 15
starting at 9 a.m. Adults
(age 13 and older) are
$45, children (ages one to
12) are $20 and tiny tots
(12 months and younger)
are free. All children will
enjoy a complimentary
cookie decoration station. 

The Chris White Trio
Tribute to “A Charlie
Brown Christmas” will
feature shows at 5 and
7:30 p.m. on Dec. 15th at
Café Brauer with tickets
beginning at $25.

The Zoo Year’s Eve
adults-only celebration
on Tuesday, Dec. 31st
counts down to 2020 with
DJ entertainment,
games, and giveaways
from 9 p.m. to 1 a.m .
Food and alcoholic bever-
ages will be available for
purchase. Early-bird tick-
ets begin at $10.

Visit lpzoo.org. for
more information.

Lira Exhibit At
Design Museum

The Design Museum
of Chicago, 72 E.
Randolph st., is present-
ing an exhibit titled
"Setting the Stage:
Objects of Chicago
Theatre," celebrating the
many ways design is
employed in stage pro-
ductions. The exhibit,
which is part of the "Year
of Chicago Theatre"
events, produced with
the help of the Chicago
Department of Cultural
Events and Special
Events, is open now
through Jan. 5th. The
exhibit is free to the pub-
lic Mondays through
Saturdays 10 a.m. to 6
p.m. and Sundays 11
a.m. to 4 p.m.

The Lira Ensemble is
displaying a traditional

folk outfit which is worn
from the Krakow region
of Southern Poland.

Poland has about 35
folkloric regions, each
with its own specific
design for folk outfits,
which traditionally have
been passed down
through generations.
Maintenance of this type
of vintage clothing is cru-
cial because each of the
outfits is a considered a
wearable work of art.

For more information
about the exhibit or the
Design Museum of
Chicago, call (312) 894-
6263 or visit https://
designchicago.org.___________________

Lawyers Offer
Phone Advice
Attorneys with the

Chicago Bar Associa-
tion’s Call-A-Lawyer
Program will be available
to take calls from the
public and offer brief
legal advice on Saturday,
Nov. 16th and Dec. 21st
from 9 a.m. to noon at
(312) 554-2001. 

Citizens can call in
and briefly explain their
situation to an attorney
who will then work to
suggest self-help strate-
gies or provide advice to
help resolve their issues.

If callers need further
legal services, or have
questions beyond the
scope of the attorney’s
practice area, they will be
advised to contact the
CBA Lawyer Referral
Service.

________________________________________________
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EMISSIONS FAILURE SPECIALISTS * GUARANTEED RESULTS

COMPLETE AUTO SERVICE

3430 W. 47th St.
773/376-4264

Master Auto & Truck Technicians
Certified In All Areas Of Repair!

Mon. - Fri. 6 a.m.-6p.m.
Sat. 6 a.m. -12 noon

•TOWING SERVICE

GET READY
FOR FALL

AND DRIVE CAREFREE!
CHECK ALL SYSTEMS

•HEAT •DEFROST
•BATTERY •TUNE-UP

•TIRES •TRANSMISSION

GET INVOLVED
LOVE YOUR CITY, LOVE SPORTS, LOVE OUR YOUTH

HTTP://CHICAGOPARKDISTRICT.COM/JOBS/

BECOME A RECREATION LEADER
(Community Sports • Year Round • Job #3008)

APPLY NOW!!!

City of Chicago, Rahm Emanuel, Mayor

Chicago Park District Board of Commissioners

Michael P. Kelly, General Superintendent & CEO

For more information about your Chicago Park District,

visit www.chicagoparkdistrict.com or call 312.742.7529

or 312.747.2001 (TTY)

TP://HT CHICTP:// ARGOPPAACHIC TRICARKDIS COM/.TT.TRIC /SJOBM//J /

Literacy Center
Needs Tutors

CAPS Beat 912
Plans Meeting

    9th District CAPS
Beat 912 will meet at St.
Maurice Church Hall,
3625 S. Hoyne on
Wednesday, Nov. 13th at
7 p.m.
    The area is roughly
bounded by 31st st., Per-
shing road, Western ave.
and the south branch of
the Chicago River (Bub-
bly Creek).
    Problem and crime
conditions will be dis-
cussed.

Realty Tax Bills
Now on Email

    About 60,000 property
owners in Cook County
should use cookcoun-
tytreasurer.com to up-
date the name or mailing
address on their tax bills.
    The online application
replaces thousands of
paper forms that the
Treasurer’s Office
processes each year.
    To help homeowners
who have mail delivery
problems, cookcountry-
treasurer.com shows
when tax bills have been
returned by the U.S.
Postal Service. The num-
bers of properties with
incorrect mailing ad-
dresses has been reduced
60,062.
    To see if your bills
have been returned or to
change the name and ad-
dress on your bills, visit
cookcountrytreasurer.co
m and: select the purple
box labeled “Your Prop-
erty Tax Overview”
Enter your address or
Property Index Number.
Look for a red warning
box that appears if your
bills have been returned.
Selected “Update Your
Information” to change
the taxpayer name or
mailing address.
    To avoid mail, select
“eBilling” on the website
to receive your tax bill by
email. Paper name/ad-
dress change applica-
tions will continue to be
accepted.    ___________________

Dance Party
For Seniors

    The Chicago Depart-
ment of Family and Sup-
port Services will conduct
a Holiday Dance Party at
the Chicago Cultural
center, 78 E. Washington
st. on Monday, Dec. 9th
from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m.
    There will be a DJ and
live R&B band perform-
ance. Box lunches will be
available for a $2 sug-
gested donation.
    For more information,
call (312) 744-4550.

    The Aquinas Literacy
Center, 1751 W. 35th st,
needs volunteer tutors to
help adult immigrants
learn English during 90
minutes per week. All tu-
toring is in English. Op-
portunities are available
Monday through Thurs-
day from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m.
    The next tutoring

workshop will be con-
ducted Friday, Nov. 15th
from 6 to 9 p.m. and Sat-
urday, Nov. 16th from 9
a.m. to 4 p.m.
    Attendance on both
days is required. For
more information or to
register, contact sab-
rina@aquinasliteracycen-
ter or (773) 927-0512.

Special Events At
S-W Senior Center

    The Southwest Re-
gional Senior Center,
6117 S. Kedzie has sched-
uled special events and
programs.
    “La Loteria”, a His-
panic Bingo game will be
played on Mondays from 2
to 4 p.m. Cards will be $1.
    Bingo will be played on

Wednesdays from 2 to 4
p.m. and Saturdays from
1 to 3 p.m. Cards will be
$1.
    A Line Dance Boot
Camp will be conducted
on Saturdays, Nov. 23rd
and Dec. 21st from 1 to 2
p.m. There is a $10 sign-
up fee for each class with
money orders payable to
Southwest Auxiliary.
    A free Day of the Dead
Fiesta will be featured on
Saturday, Nov. 2nd from
12:30 to 2:30 p.m. Cos-
tumes are recommended.
    A free Thankfest will
feature food and music on
Wednesday, Nov. 27th
from 12:30 to 3:30 p.m.
    A free Winter Holiday
Celebration will feature
dance music and refresh-
ments on Monday, Dec.
23rd from 12:30 to 3:30
p.m.
    Earl Hall will conduct
a Salsa Workshop on Sat-
urday, Dec. 14th from 1 to
2 p.m. There is a $10 sign-
up fee with money order
made payable to South-
west Auxiliary.
    Trentz Beauty School
will offer a free presenta-
tion on grooming and
beauty tips on Friday,
Nov. 22nd from 1 to 4 p.m.
Attendees may receive
courtesy manicure,
grooming and facial
touch-ups from school in-
terns. RSVP by Nov. 20th
due to space limitation.
    The Greater Chicago
Food Depository will pro-
vide free fresh fruit, veg-
etables and groceries on
Nov. 5th and 19th, Dec.
3rd and 17th from 1 to 2
p.m.    ___________________

Edward M. Burke
14th Ward Alderman

14th Ward Democratic Org.

Have a Safe & Happy

HALLOWEEN

Dress in

Bright

Clothing

Travel in

Groups and

Bring an

Adult with

you.

Trick-or-

treat early

while there’s

still some

daylight

Don’t eat

your candy

until your parents

have checked it

Don’t Go Into

The House of

Anyone You

Don’t Know

Be considerate

of other people’s

property. Walk on

sidewalks, not 

on lawns.

Obituaries

    JOYCE EMILY
LOHRENTZ (nee Matz)
of Naperville, passed
away on Oct. 23rd at the
age of 81. She was born on
July 14th, 1938 and grad-
uated from Peace
Lutheran School and
Kelly High School. Sur-
vivors are her husband of
60 years Donald
Lohrentz; daughters,
Kirby (Scott) Bruzek, Jodi
(Tom) Johnson, Whitney
(Steve) Weber; son,
Matthew Lohrentz;
grandchildren, Clare
(Sean Carroll) Bruzek,
Hillary (Bryan) Fries,
Samuel Johnson, Laine
Bruzek, Christopher
Bruzek, Lukas Weber,
Nickolas Weber and
great-granddaughter,
Caroline Fries. She was
preceded in death by her
parents Herbert & Lillian
(nee Dathe) Matz; and sis-
ter, Carol Kroning. Visita-
tion will be held on
Friday, Nov. 1st from 3 to
8 p.m. at Beidelman-Kun-
sch Funeral Homes &
Crematory, 24021 Royal
Worlington Dr.,
Naperville. Funeral serv-
ice will be held at 10:15
a.m. on Saturday, Nov.
2nd at Bethany Lutheran
Church, 1550 Modaff
Road, Naperville. Inter-
ment will be at Naperville
Cemetery.

    ELSA OLANDES
passed away suddenly on
Oct. 20th at the age of 54.
She was the mother of
Nino Penaloza and
Jeanette Velazquez; sister
of Hermila, Evelia, Ma-
rina, Jose Luise, Jorge, Is-
mael, Isreal, and
Sigifredo; grandmother of
4. Visitation was held Oct.
24th at Ocwieja-Robles
Funeral Home, 4256 S.
Mozart. Chapel service
and interment was held
Oct. 25th at Resurrection
Cemetery Chapel.

    LOIS M. PAHL (nee
Panfil) passed away at the
age of 79. She was the
wife of Donald; mother of
Deborah (Roger) Jensen,
Pamela (James) Nolan,
Kimberly Ballard, Scott
(Marcy) and Patrick
(Crystal); grandmother of
14; great grandmother of
10; sister of Edmund Jr.
and Lawrence Panfil;
daughter of late Joan &
Edmund Panfil Sr. Many
years of service at Holy
Cross Hospital-Chicago
and longtime member of
St. Teresa Society-
Brighton Park. Visitation
was held Oct. 29th at
Palos-Gaidas Funeral
Home, Palos Hills. Fu-
neral services were held
Oct. 30th at St. Albert the
Great Church. Entomb-
ment was at Resurrection
Cemetery.

    THERESA C.
PIETRYLA (nee Bonder-
ski) passed away on Oct.
27th at the age of 95. Pre-
ceded in death by her hus-
band of 38 years, John J.
Pietryla. She was the
mother of John (Carol)
Pietryla, Maryanne
(Duane) Schewe, Michael
(Sophia) Pietryla, Joanne
(Richard) Janulis, Joseph
Pietryla & Theresa
(Richard) Samanas;
grandmother of Brian,
late Thomas, & Jeffrey
(Kadlec); Angela, Scott,
Jacob, Jacqueline,
Michael, John, Joshua &
Daniel (Pietryla); Jillian,
Jonathan, Richard &
Joanna (Janulis), and
Sara (Rak-Pietryla);
great-grandmother of 18.
The daughter of Polish
immigrants, Theresa was
born in Brighton Park,
where she met and mar-
ried her husband, and
raised their 6 children.
The couple were parish-
ioners of St Joseph & St.
Anne Parish (n.k.a. Our
Lady of Fatima). Visita-
tion will be held at Blake-
Lamb Funeral Home,
4727 W. 103rd st. on Fri-
day, Nov. 1st from 3 to 9
p.m. Mass of Christian
Burial will be celebrated
at St. Christina Catholic
Church on Saturday, Nov.
2nd at 9:30 a.m. Inter-
ment will be at Resurrec-
tion Cemetery.

    CASIMIR C.
WILCZYNSKI, Korean
War Air Force Veteran
passed away on Oct. 23rd
at the age of 90. He was
the husband of late Ber-
nice (nee Schwontkowski);
father of Carol (Garry)
Walters, Cynthia (An-
thony) Kolinski, Michael
(Ann), James (Ann) & late
Daniel Wilczynski; grand-
father of Rachel Kolinski,
Emily (fiancé Nathan
Pond), Erica, Ryan &
Kathryn Wilczynski;
great grandfather of Bray-
den; fond brother of Stella
(late Theodore) Szyd-
lowski, Jean (Steve)
Bazan, Walter (Ariya)
Wilczynski & late John
(late Ruth) Sipola, late
Helen (late Chester)
Novak, late Stanley
Wilczynski, late
Josephine (late William)
Szydlowski, late Marie
(late Eugene) Kuleta, late
Francis & late Joseph
(late Irene) Wilczynski,

    Visitation will be held
Friday, Nov. 1st from 4 to
8 p.m. at Zarzycki Manor
Chapels, 5088 S. Archer.
Funeral Mass will be cel-
ebrated Saturday, Nov.
2nd, 10:30 a.m. at St.
Rene Goupil Church.

    Inurnment will be at
Resurrection Cemetery.

DIRECT CREMATION

Ocwieja-Robles Funeral Home
and Cremation Service

4256 S. Mozart         (773) 254-3838
(Corner of Pope John Paul II Dr. & Mozart)

Serving the community since 1964

$1,500 For Families
That Don’t

Desire Visitation

Beat Meeting
For 911 & 921

    9th District CAPS
Beats 911 and 912 will
meet at Davis School
Annex, Pershing and Al-
bany on Wednesday, Nov.
6th at 7 p.m.
    Beat 911 is roughly
bounded by Western ave.,
Central Park ave.,
Stevenson Expressway
and Pershing rd.
    Beat 921 is bounded
by Western ave., Kedzie,
Pershing and 43rd st.
    Residents are urged to
attend and express their
concerns.
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PUBLISHERS NOTICE:
All real estate advertising in this newspa-
per is subject to the Fair Housing Act
which makes it illegal to advertise “any
Preference, limitation or discrimination
based on race, color, religion, sex, hand-
icap, famililial status or national origin, or
an intention, to make any such prefer-
ence, limitation or discrimination.”
Famililial status includes children under
the age of 18 living with parent or legal
custodians, pregnant women and peo-
ple securing custody of children under
18. This newspaper will not knowingly
accept any advertising for real estate
which is in violation of the law. Our read-
ers are hereby informed that all dwelling
advertised in this newspaper are avail-
able on an equal opportunity basis. To
complain of discrimination call HUD toll-
free at 1 (800) 669-9777. The toll-
free telephone number for the
hearing impaired is 1 (800) 927-
9275.

Real Estate For Sale
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Real Estate For Sale
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To Our Advertisers:
Please notify us if you find an error in
your ad or if your ad failed to run. If
you notify us on the first day it was
scheduled to appear, we’ll make the
correction as soon as deadlines per-
mit. We want to give you the best
possible service. But if you do not let
us know of a problem the first day, it
may continue to run incorrectly. This
newspaper will not be liable for failure
to publish an ad or for a typographi-
cal error or errors in publication ex-
cept to the extent of the cost of the ad
for the first day’s insertion. Adjust-
ment for the errors is limited to the
cost of that portion of the ad where
the error occurred. Please check
your advertisement EACH time it ap-
pears and notify us in case of an error
(773) 523-3663.
Brighton Park-McKinley Park Life
Newspaper is not responsible for
mail delivery, for the reproduction
quality of any “computer generated”
photography or poor quality photo-
graphs submitted.

Real Estate For Sale
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Palos Hills Apartments
Avoid the congestion of the city, live in
a park-like setting near forest pre-
serves, transportation, shopping and
schools. Located in Palos Hills, Scenic
Tree Apartments has one bedrooms
starting at $891 month and two bed-
rooms starting at $1,025 month.

Call Rocio at
(708) 598-0210 for appt.

__________________________________

2 BEDROOMS, one bath. $750 month.
35th - Artesian. Newly remodeled. Credit
score 650+, employment verification.
(773) 701-3464.__________________________________

Use The Want Ads
(773) 523-3663

Deadline Tuesday 12 p.m. noon

For Rent
HHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH

708.598.0210
10205 S. 86th Terrace #210 Palos Hills

Email: stleasing@mathenrs.com
www.scenictreeapts.com

apply online!

Rent In The ‘Burbs!
We invite you to visit this quiet residential community
located near the forest preserves in Palos Hills. Scenic
Tree is convenient to shopping and dining at Orland
Park and Chicago Ridge, excellent school district, Mor-
raine Valley Community College and Midway Airport.

One bedrooms starting at $891 month

Two bedrooms starting at $1,025 month

• Free Heat
• Private Patio or Balcony
• Intercom Entry
• Ceiling Fans
• Window Treatments
• Large Walk-in Closets

in 2 bedrooms

• Spacious Apartments with
Separate Dining Area

• 24-hour Emergency
Maintenance

• Laundry Facilities in
every Building

• Ample Parking

Real Estate For Sale
HHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH

VICINITY Archer-Cicero. One bedroom
apartment. Heat and gas included. One
parking spot. Updated with new floors
and bathroom. Please call (773) 582-
7346 for more information.__________________________________

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF COOK

COUNTY, ILLINOIS

COUNTY DEPARTMENT - CHANCERY

DIVISION

THE BANK OF NEW YORK MELLON FKA

THE BANK OF 

NEW YORK, AS TRUSTEE (CWALT 2006-

19CB);

Plaintiff,

vs.

JESUS PENA; LAURA PENA; UNKNOWN

HEIRS AND

LEGATEES OF JESUS PENA, IF ANY; UN-

KNOWN 

HEIRS AND LEGATEES OF LAURA PENA,

IF ANY;

UNKNOWN OWNERS AND NON RECORD

CLAIMANTS;

Defendants,

17 CH 3770

NOTICE OF SALE

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that

pursuant to a Judgment of Foreclosure and

Sale entered in the above entitled cause In-

tercounty Judicial Sales Corporation will on

Tuesday, November 26, 2019 at the hour of

11 a.m. in their office at 120 West Madison

Street, Suite 718A, Chicago, Illinois, sell at

public auction to the highest bidder for cash,

as set forth below, the following described

mortgaged real estate:

P.I.N. 19-10-212-033-0000.

Commonly known as 4836 South Kedvale

Avenue, Chicago, IL 60632.

The mortgaged real estate is improved with

a single family residence. If the subject mort-

gaged real estate is a unit of a common in-

terest community, the purchaser of the unit

other than a mortgagee shall pay the as-

sessments required by subsection (g-1) of

Section 18.5 of the Condominium Property

Act.

Sale terms: 10% down by certified funds,

balance, by certified funds, within 24 hours.

No refunds. The property will NOT be open

for inspection.

For information call Law Clerk at Plaintiff's

Attorney, The Wirbicki Law Group, 33 West

Monroe Street, Chicago, Illinois 60603.

(312) 360-9455. W17-0139

INTERCOUNTY JUDICIAL SALES

CORPORATION

Selling Officer, (312) 444-1122

I3134851
________________________________

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF COOK

COUNTY, ILLINOIS

COUNTY DEPARTMENT - CHANCERY

DIVISION

JPMORGAN CHASE BANK, NATIONAL

ASSOCIATION; 

Plaintiff,

vs. 

SADIE VAUGHAN;

Defendants,

19 CH 4359

NOTICE OF SALE

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that

pursuant to a Judgment of Foreclosure and

Sale entered in the above entitled cause In-

tercounty Judicial Sales Corporation will on

Tuesday, November 26, 2019 at the hour of

11 a.m. in their office at 120 West Madison

Street, Suite 718A, Chicago, Illinois, sell at

public auction to the highest bidder for cash,

as set forth below, the following described

mortgaged real estate:

P.I.N. 20-33-105-039-0000.

Commonly known as 7922 South Normal

Avenue, Chicago, IL 60620.

The mortgaged real estate is improved with

a single family residence. If the subject mort-

gaged real estate is a unit of a common in-

terest community, the purchaser of the unit

other than a mortgagee shall pay the as-

sessments required by subsection (g-1) of

Section 18.5 of the Condominium Property

Act.

Sale terms: 10% down by certified funds,

balance, by certified funds, within 24 hours.

No refunds. The property will NOT be open

for inspection.

For information call Sales Department at

Plaintiff's Attorney, Manley Deas Kochalski,

LLC, One East Wacker Drive, Chicago, Illi-

nois 60601. (614) 220-5611. 19-012137 F2

INTERCOUNTY JUDICIAL SALES

CORPORATION

Selling Officer, (312) 444-1122

I3134858
_________________________________

Real Estate For Sale
HHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF COOK

COUNTY, ILLINOIS

COUNTY DEPARTMENT - CHANCERY

DIVISION

U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION

Plaintiff,

-v.-

WILSON MENDEZ JR., MARIA E.

RAMIREZ PULIDO, ILLINOIS HOUSING

DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Defendants

2018 CH 03810

6243 S ALBANY AVE

CHICAGO, IL 60629

NOTICE OF SALE

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that

pursuant to a Judgment of Foreclosure and

Sale entered in the above cause on August

21, 2019, an agent for The Judicial Sales

Corporation, will at 10:30 AM on November

25, 2019, at The Judicial Sales Corporation,

One South Wacker Drive, CHICAGO, IL,

60606, sell at a public sale to the highest

bidder, as set forth below, the following de-

scribed real estate:

Commonly known as 6243 S ALBANY AVE,

CHICAGO, IL 60629

Property Index No. 19-13-326-015-0000

The real estate is improved with a single

family residence.

Sale terms: 25% down of the highest bid by

certified funds at the close of the sale

payable to The Judicial Sales Corporation.

No third party checks will be accepted. The

balance, including the Judicial Sale fee for

the Abandoned Residential Property Munic-

ipality Relief Fund, which is calculated on

residential real estate at the rate of $1 for

each $1,000 or fraction thereof of the

amount paid by the purchaser not to exceed

$300, in certified funds/or wire transfer, is

due within twenty-four (24) hours. No fee

shall be paid by the mortgagee acquiring the

residential real estate pursuant to its credit

bid at the sale or by any mortgagee, judg-

ment creditor, or other lienor acquiring the

residential real estate whose rights in and to

the residential real estate arose prior to the

sale. The subject property is subject to gen-

eral real estate taxes, special assessments,

or special taxes levied against said real es-

tate and is offered for sale without any rep-

resentation as to quality or quantity of title

and without recourse to Plaintiff and in "AS

IS" condition. The sale is further subject to

confirmation by the court.

Upon payment in full of the amount bid, the

purchaser will receive a Certificate of Sale

that will entitle the purchaser to a deed to the

real estate after confirmation of the sale.

The property will NOT be open for inspection

and plaintiff makes no representation as to

the condition of the property. Prospective

bidders are admonished to check the court

file to verify all information.

If this property is a condominium unit, the

purchaser of the unit at the foreclosure sale,

other than a mortgagee, shall pay the as-

sessments and the legal fees required by

The Condominium Property Act, 765 ILCS

605/9(g)(1) and (g)(4). If this property is a

condominium unit which is part of a common

interest community, the purchaser of the unit

at the foreclosure sale other than a mort-

gagee shall pay the assessments required

by The Condominium Property Act, 765

ILCS 605/18.5(g-1).

IF YOU ARE THE MORTGAGOR (HOME-

OWNER), YOU HAVE THE RIGHT TO RE-

MAIN IN POSSESSION FOR 30 DAYS

AFTER ENTRY OF AN ORDER OF POS-

SESSION, IN ACCORDANCE WITH SEC-

TION 15-1701(C) OF THE ILLINOIS

MORTGAGE FORECLOSURE LAW.

You will need a photo identification issued by

a government agency (driver's license, pass-

port, etc.) in order to gain entry into our

building and the foreclosure sale room in

Cook County and the same identification for

sales held at other county venues where

The Judicial Sales Corporation conducts

foreclosure sales.

For information, examine the court file,

CODILIS & ASSOCIATES, P.C. Plaintiff's At-

torneys, 15W030 NORTH FRONTAGE

ROAD, SUITE 100, BURR RIDGE, IL,

60527 (630) 794-9876

THE JUDICIAL SALES CORPORATION

One South Wacker Drive, 24th Floor,

Chicago, IL 60606-4650 (312) 236-SALE

You can also visit The Judicial Sales Corpo-

ration at www.tjsc.com for a 7 day status re-

port of pending sales.

CODILIS & ASSOCIATES, P.C.

15W030 NORTH FRONTAGE ROAD,

SUITE 100

BURR RIDGE IL, 60527

630-794-5300

E-Mail: pleadings@il.cslegal.com

Attorney File No. 14-18-03014

Attorney ARDC No. 00468002

Attorney Code. 21762

Case Number: 2018 CH 03810

TJSC#: 39-5455

NOTE: Pursuant to the Fair Debt Collection

Practices Act, you are advised that Plaintiff's

attorney is deemed to be a debt collector at-

tempting to collect a debt and any informa-

tion obtained will be used for that purpose.

Case # 2018 CH 03810

I3134756
_________________________________

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF COOK
COUNTY, ILLINOIS
COUNTY DEPARTMENT - CHANCERY DI-
VISION
WELLS FARGO BANK, N.A.
Plaintiff,
-v.-
DAVID M. GRIFFIN, SHERISE A. BREWER
GRIFFIN, CITY OF CHICAGO
Defendants
2019 CH 03445
9404 S THROOP ST.
CHICAGO, IL 60620
NOTICE OF SALE
PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that
pursuant to a Judgment of Foreclosure and
Sale entered in the above cause on August
19, 2019, an agent for The Judicial Sales
Corporation, will at 10:30 AM on November
21, 2019, at The Judicial Sales Corporation,
One South Wacker Drive, CHICAGO, IL,
60606, sell at a public sale to the highest
bidder, as set forth below, the following de-
scribed real estate:
Commonly known as 9404 S THROOP ST.,
CHICAGO, IL 60620
Property Index No. 25-05-329-017-0000
The real estate is improved with a residence.
Sale terms: 25% down of the highest bid by
certified funds at the close of the sale
payable to The Judicial Sales Corporation.
No third party checks will be accepted. The
balance, including the Judicial Sale fee for
the Abandoned Residential Property Munic-
ipality Relief Fund, which is calculated on
residential real estate at the rate of $1 for
each $1,000 or fraction thereof of the
amount paid by the purchaser not to exceed
$300, in certified funds/or wire transfer, is
due within twenty-four (24) hours. No fee
shall be paid by the mortgagee acquiring the
residential real estate pursuant to its credit
bid at the sale or by any mortgagee, judg-
ment creditor, or other lienor acquiring the
residential real estate whose rights in and to
the residential real estate arose prior to the
sale. The subject property is subject to gen-
eral real estate taxes, special assessments,
or special taxes levied against said real es-
tate and is offered for sale without any rep-
resentation as to quality or quantity of title
and without recourse to Plaintiff and in "AS
IS" condition. The sale is further subject to
confirmation by the court.
Upon payment in full of the amount bid, the
purchaser will receive a Certificate of Sale
that will entitle the purchaser to a deed to the
real estate after confirmation of the sale.
The property will NOT be open for inspection
and plaintiff makes no representation as to
the condition of the property. Prospective
bidders are admonished to check the court
file to verify all information.
If this property is a condominium unit, the
purchaser of the unit at the foreclosure sale,
other than a mortgagee, shall pay the as-
sessments and the legal fees required by
The Condominium Property Act, 765 ILCS
605/9(g)(1) and (g)(4). If this property is a
condominium unit which is part of a common
interest community, the purchaser of the unit
at the foreclosure sale other than a mort-
gagee shall pay the assessments required
by The Condominium Property Act, 765
ILCS 605/18.5(g-1).
IF YOU ARE THE MORTGAGOR (HOME-
OWNER), YOU HAVE THE RIGHT TO RE-
MAIN IN POSSESSION FOR 30 DAYS
AFTER ENTRY OF AN ORDER OF POS-
SESSION, IN ACCORDANCE WITH SEC-
TION 15-1701(C) OF THE ILLINOIS
MORTGAGE FORECLOSURE LAW.
You will need a photo identification issued by
a government agency (driver's license, pass-
port, etc.) in order to gain entry into our
building and the foreclosure sale room in
Cook County and the same identification for
sales held at other county venues where
The Judicial Sales Corporation conducts
foreclosure sales.
For information, examine the court file,
CODILIS & ASSOCIATES, P.C. Plaintiff's At-
torneys, 15W030 NORTH FRONTAGE
ROAD, SUITE 100, BURR RIDGE, IL,
60527 (630) 794-9876
THE JUDICIAL SALES CORPORATION
One South Wacker Drive, 24th Floor,
Chicago, IL 60606-4650 (312) 236-SALE
You can also visit The Judicial Sales Corpo-
ration at www.tjsc.com for a 7 day status re-
port of pending sales.
CODILIS & ASSOCIATES, P.C.
15W030 NORTH FRONTAGE ROAD,
SUITE 100
BURR RIDGE IL, 60527
630-794-5300
E-Mail: pleadings@il.cslegal.com
Attorney File No. 14-19-02417
Attorney ARDC No. 00468002
Attorney Code. 21762
Case Number: 2019 CH 03445
TJSC#: 39-5358
NOTE: Pursuant to the Fair Debt Collection
Practices Act, you are advised that Plaintiff's
attorney is deemed to be a debt collector at-
tempting to collect a debt and any informa-
tion obtained will be used for that purpose.
Case # 2019 CH 03445
I3134669

________________________________

POSITIONS AVAILABLE
Industrial Mechanic

General Laborer
Machinist

•Deburring
•Make wooden crates
•Clean off machines

-Includes Benefits
-Must be willing to work
overtime as needed.

Please stop by to fill out an application
3725 West 49th Street,

Chicago Il 60632
Or send over via email

enrmach@comcast.net
__________________________________

Help Wanted
HHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF COOK

COUNTY, ILLINOIS

COUNTY DEPARTMENT - CHANCERY

DIVISION

HSBC BANK USA, NATIONAL ASSOCIA-

TION, AS TRUSTEE FOR FREMONT

HOME LOAN TRUST 2004-A, MORT-

GAGE-BACKED CERTIFICATES, SERIES

2004-A

Plaintiff,

-v.-

WILLIAM P. BUTCHER, SPECIAL REPRE-

SENTATIVE FOR DAVID CARTER (DE-

CEASED), NUEGIRT CARTER,

UNKNOWN HEIRS AND LEGATEES OF

DAVID CARTER, MICHAEL CARTER,

DAVID CARTER, III, DAMITA CARTER,

TIMOTHY CARTER, UNKNOWN OWNERS

AND NON-RECORD CLAIMANTS

Defendants

16 CH 12533

6344 S. ROCKWELL STREET

CHICAGO, IL 60629

NOTICE OF SALE

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that

pursuant to a Judgment of Foreclosure and

Sale entered in the above cause on Septem-

ber 10, 2019, an agent for The Judicial Sales

Corporation, will at 10:30 AM on December

11, 2019, at The Judicial Sales Corporation,

One South Wacker Drive, CHICAGO, IL,

60606, sell at a public sale to the highest

bidder, as set forth below, the following de-

scribed real estate:

Commonly known as 6344 S. ROCKWELL

STREET, CHICAGO, IL 60629

Property Index No. 19242030330000

The real estate is improved with a single

family residence.

The judgment amount was $201,710.46.

Sale terms: 25% down of the highest bid by

certified funds at the close of the sale

payable to The Judicial Sales Corporation.

No third party checks will be accepted. The

balance, including the Judicial Sale fee for

the Abandoned Residential Property Munic-

ipality Relief Fund, which is calculated on

residential real estate at the rate of $1 for

each $1,000 or fraction thereof of the

amount paid by the purchaser not to exceed

$300, in certified funds/or wire transfer, is

due within twenty-four (24) hours. No fee

shall be paid by the mortgagee acquiring the

residential real estate pursuant to its credit

bid at the sale or by any mortgagee, judg-

ment creditor, or other lienor acquiring the

residential real estate whose rights in and to

the residential real estate arose prior to the

sale. The subject property is subject to gen-

eral real estate taxes, special assessments,

or special taxes levied against said real es-

tate and is offered for sale without any rep-

resentation as to quality or quantity of title

and without recourse to Plaintiff and in "AS

IS" condition. The sale is further subject to

confirmation by the court.

Upon payment in full of the amount bid, the

purchaser will receive a Certificate of Sale

that will entitle the purchaser to a deed to the

real estate after confirmation of the sale.

The property will NOT be open for inspection

and plaintiff makes no representation as to

the condition of the property. Prospective

bidders are admonished to check the court

file to verify all information.

If this property is a condominium unit, the

purchaser of the unit at the foreclosure sale,

other than a mortgagee, shall pay the as-

sessments and the legal fees required by

The Condominium Property Act, 765 ILCS

605/9(g)(1) and (g)(4). If this property is a

condominium unit which is part of a common

interest community, the purchaser of the unit

at the foreclosure sale other than a mort-

gagee shall pay the assessments required

by The Condominium Property Act, 765

ILCS 605/18.5(g-1).

IF YOU ARE THE MORTGAGOR (HOME-

OWNER), YOU HAVE THE RIGHT TO RE-

MAIN IN POSSESSION FOR 30 DAYS

AFTER ENTRY OF AN ORDER OF POS-

SESSION, IN ACCORDANCE WITH SEC-

TION 15-1701(C) OF THE ILLINOIS

MORTGAGE FORECLOSURE LAW.

You will need a photo identification issued by

a government agency (driver's license, pass-

port, etc.) in order to gain entry into our

building and the foreclosure sale room in

Cook County and the same identification for

sales held at other county venues where

The Judicial Sales Corporation conducts

foreclosure sales.

For information, Alexander Potestivo,

POTESTIVO & ASSOCIATES, P.C. Plain-

tiff's Attorneys, 223 WEST JACKSON BLVD,

STE 610, Chicago, IL, 60606 (312) 263-

0003. Please refer to file number 113681.

THE JUDICIAL SALES CORPORATION

One South Wacker Drive, 24th Floor,

Chicago, IL 60606-4650 (312) 236-SALE

You can also visit The Judicial Sales Corpo-

ration at www.tjsc.com for a 7 day status re-

port of pending sales.

POTESTIVO & ASSOCIATES, P.C.

223 WEST JACKSON BLVD, STE 610

Chicago IL, 60606

312-263-0003

E-Mail: ilpleadings@potestivolaw.com

Attorney File No. 113681

Attorney Code. 43932

Case Number: 16 CH 12533

TJSC#: 39-5814

NOTE: Pursuant to the Fair Debt Collection

Practices Act, you are advised that Plaintiff's

attorney is deemed to be a debt collector at-

tempting to collect a debt and any informa-

tion obtained will be used for that purpose.

Case # 16 CH 12533

I3136094
________________________________

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF COOK

COUNTY, ILLINOIS

COUNTY DEPARTMENT - CHANCERY

DIVISION

CITIZENS BANK NA F/K/A RBS CITIZENS

NA

Plaintiff,

-v.-

DENNIS MOORE, UNKNOWN OWNERS

AND NONRECORD CLAIMANTS, WALTER

W. MOORE, JR., DERRICK MOORE,

MICHELLE MOORE, CHRISTOPHER

MOORE, MICHAELA MOORE, UNKNOWN

HEIRS AND LEGATEES OF ALBERTA

WASHINGTON, CARY ROSENTHAL, AS

SPECIAL REPRESENTATIVE FOR AL-

BERTA WASHINGTON (DECEASED)

Defendants

2019 CH 04821

1453 W 110TH PLACE

CHICAGO, IL 60643

NOTICE OF SALE

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that

pursuant to a Judgment of Foreclosure and

Sale entered in the above cause on October

15, 2019, an agent for The Judicial Sales

Corporation, will at 10:30 AM on November

26, 2019, at The Judicial Sales Corporation,

One South Wacker Drive, CHICAGO, IL,

60606, sell at a public sale to the highest

bidder, as set forth below, the following de-

scribed real estate:

Commonly known as 1453 W 110TH

PLACE, CHICAGO, IL 60643

Property Index No. 25-17-331-011-0000

The real estate is improved with a residence.

Sale terms: 25% down of the highest bid by

certified funds at the close of the sale

payable to The Judicial Sales Corporation.

No third party checks will be accepted. The

balance, including the Judicial Sale fee for

the Abandoned Residential Property Munic-

ipality Relief Fund, which is calculated on

residential real estate at the rate of $1 for

each $1,000 or fraction thereof of the

amount paid by the purchaser not to exceed

$300, in certified funds/or wire transfer, is

due within twenty-four (24) hours. No fee

shall be paid by the mortgagee acquiring the

residential real estate pursuant to its credit

bid at the sale or by any mortgagee, judg-

ment creditor, or other lienor acquiring the

residential real estate whose rights in and to

the residential real estate arose prior to the

sale. The subject property is subject to gen-

eral real estate taxes, special assessments,

or special taxes levied against said real es-

tate and is offered for sale without any rep-

resentation as to quality or quantity of title

and without recourse to Plaintiff and in "AS

IS" condition. The sale is further subject to

confirmation by the court.

Upon payment in full of the amount bid, the

purchaser will receive a Certificate of Sale

that will entitle the purchaser to a deed to the

real estate after confirmation of the sale.

The property will NOT be open for inspection

and plaintiff makes no representation as to

the condition of the property. Prospective

bidders are admonished to check the court

file to verify all information.

If this property is a condominium unit, the

purchaser of the unit at the foreclosure sale,

other than a mortgagee, shall pay the as-

sessments and the legal fees required by

The Condominium Property Act, 765 ILCS

605/9(g)(1) and (g)(4). If this property is a

condominium unit which is part of a common

interest community, the purchaser of the unit

at the foreclosure sale other than a mort-

gagee shall pay the assessments required

by The Condominium Property Act, 765

ILCS 605/18.5(g-1).

IF YOU ARE THE MORTGAGOR (HOME-

OWNER), YOU HAVE THE RIGHT TO RE-

MAIN IN POSSESSION FOR 30 DAYS

AFTER ENTRY OF AN ORDER OF POS-

SESSION, IN ACCORDANCE WITH SEC-

TION 15-1701(C) OF THE ILLINOIS

MORTGAGE FORECLOSURE LAW.

You will need a photo identification issued by

a government agency (driver's license, pass-

port, etc.) in order to gain entry into our

building and the foreclosure sale room in

Cook County and the same identification for

sales held at other county venues where

The Judicial Sales Corporation conducts

foreclosure sales.

For information, examine the court file,

CODILIS & ASSOCIATES, P.C. Plaintiff's At-

torneys, 15W030 NORTH FRONTAGE

ROAD, SUITE 100, BURR RIDGE, IL,

60527 (630) 794-9876

THE JUDICIAL SALES CORPORATION

One South Wacker Drive, 24th Floor,

Chicago, IL 60606-4650 (312) 236-SALE

You can also visit The Judicial Sales Corpo-

ration at www.tjsc.com for a 7 day status re-

port of pending sales.

CODILIS & ASSOCIATES, P.C.

15W030 NORTH FRONTAGE ROAD,

SUITE 100

BURR RIDGE IL, 60527

630-794-5300

E-Mail: pleadings@il.cslegal.com

Attorney File No. 14-19-03748

Attorney ARDC No. 00468002

Attorney Code. 21762

Case Number: 2019 CH 04821

TJSC#: 39-6726

NOTE: Pursuant to the Fair Debt Collection

Practices Act, you are advised that Plaintiff's

attorney is deemed to be a debt collector at-

tempting to collect a debt and any informa-

tion obtained will be used for that purpose.

Case # 2019 CH 04821

I3136139
_________________________________

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF COOK

COUNTY, ILLINOIS

COUNTY DEPARTMENT - CHANCERY

DIVISION

FIRST GUARANTY MORTGAGE CORPO-

RATION

Plaintiff,

-v.-

KATTY A. ZUNIGA DE SIBRI, DAVID I.

SIBRI, UNKNOWN OWNERS AND NON-

RECORD CLAIMANTS

Defendants

19 CH 04354

4158 W. 57TH PLACE

CHICAGO, IL 60629

NOTICE OF SALE

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that

pursuant to a Judgment of Foreclosure and

Sale entered in the above cause on Septem-

ber 5, 2019, an agent for The Judicial Sales

Corporation, will at 10:30 AM on December

6, 2019, at The Judicial Sales Corporation,

One South Wacker Drive, CHICAGO, IL,

60606, sell at a public sale to the highest

bidder, as set forth below, the following de-

scribed real estate:

Commonly known as 4158 W. 57TH

PLACE, CHICAGO, IL 60629

Property Index No. 19-15-219-021-0000

The real estate is improved with a single

family residence.

The judgment amount was $267,464.00.

Sale terms: 25% down of the highest bid by

certified funds at the close of the sale

payable to The Judicial Sales Corporation.

No third party checks will be accepted. The

balance, including the Judicial Sale fee for

the Abandoned Residential Property Munic-

ipality Relief Fund, which is calculated on

residential real estate at the rate of $1 for

each $1,000 or fraction thereof of the

amount paid by the purchaser not to exceed

$300, in certified funds/or wire transfer, is

due within twenty-four (24) hours. No fee

shall be paid by the mortgagee acquiring the

residential real estate pursuant to its credit

bid at the sale or by any mortgagee, judg-

ment creditor, or other lienor acquiring the

residential real estate whose rights in and to

the residential real estate arose prior to the

sale. The subject property is subject to gen-

eral real estate taxes, special assessments,

or special taxes levied against said real es-

tate and is offered for sale without any rep-

resentation as to quality or quantity of title

and without recourse to Plaintiff and in "AS

IS" condition. The sale is further subject to

confirmation by the court.

Upon payment in full of the amount bid, the

purchaser will receive a Certificate of Sale

that will entitle the purchaser to a deed to the

real estate after confirmation of the sale.

The property will NOT be open for inspection

and plaintiff makes no representation as to

the condition of the property. Prospective

bidders are admonished to check the court

file to verify all information.

If this property is a condominium unit, the

purchaser of the unit at the foreclosure sale,

other than a mortgagee, shall pay the as-

sessments and the legal fees required by

The Condominium Property Act, 765 ILCS

605/9(g)(1) and (g)(4). If this property is a

condominium unit which is part of a common

interest community, the purchaser of the unit

at the foreclosure sale other than a mort-

gagee shall pay the assessments required

by The Condominium Property Act, 765

ILCS 605/18.5(g-1).

IF YOU ARE THE MORTGAGOR (HOME-

OWNER), YOU HAVE THE RIGHT TO RE-

MAIN IN POSSESSION FOR 30 DAYS

AFTER ENTRY OF AN ORDER OF POS-

SESSION, IN ACCORDANCE WITH SEC-

TION 15-1701(C) OF THE ILLINOIS

MORTGAGE FORECLOSURE LAW.

You will need a photo identification issued by

a government agency (driver's license, pass-

port, etc.) in order to gain entry into our

building and the foreclosure sale room in

Cook County and the same identification for

sales held at other county venues where

The Judicial Sales Corporation conducts

foreclosure sales.

For information, Alexander Potestivo,

POTESTIVO & ASSOCIATES, P.C. Plain-

tiff's Attorneys, 223 WEST JACKSON BLVD,

STE 610, Chicago, IL, 60606 (312) 263-

0003. Please refer to file number 309704.

THE JUDICIAL SALES CORPORATION

One South Wacker Drive, 24th Floor,

Chicago, IL 60606-4650 (312) 236-SALE

You can also visit The Judicial Sales Corpo-

ration at www.tjsc.com for a 7 day status re-

port of pending sales.

POTESTIVO & ASSOCIATES, P.C.

223 WEST JACKSON BLVD, STE 610

Chicago IL, 60606

312-263-0003

E-Mail: ilpleadings@potestivolaw.com

Attorney File No. 309704

Attorney Code. 43932

Case Number: 19 CH 04354

TJSC#: 39-5685

NOTE: Pursuant to the Fair Debt Collection

Practices Act, you are advised that Plaintiff's

attorney is deemed to be a debt collector at-

tempting to collect a debt and any informa-

tion obtained will be used for that purpose.

Case # 19 CH 04354

I3135754

_________________________________

4 BEDROOM apartment - 1st floor and
basement. Vicinity Rockwell - Archer.
$1,350 month. Credit check. (773) 344-
5823.__________________________________

BILINGUAL ENGLISH-SPANISH

MEDICAL ASSISTANT
Full time, Monday to Friday. Occupa-
tional medicine/Internal medicine.

Call (773) 582-6800
or email resume to

Midway_Clinic@SBCGlobal.net
__________________________________

2 BEDROOM apartment and studio
apartment. All remodeled. Near Orange
Line. Credit check. (312) 392-7301.__________________________________

Real Estate For Sale
HHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH

Use The Want Ads
(773) 523-3663

Deadline Tuesday 12 p.m. noon

Savings Plan
For College

    Many families will
send their children to col-
lege in the coming
months. Families who
used a Bright Start 529
college savings plan are
well-positioned to meet
the financial demands of
higher education. Here
are some tips to remem-
ber to take maximum ad-
vantage of the program.
    Make sure you keep
receipts. Bright start
does not require proof of
your expenses, but you
will want documentation
in the event the IRS asks
questions. Match any
withdrawals from your
Bright Start account in
the same calendar year
as the college expense.
    Checks from Bright
Start can be issued to the
person who controls the
account, the student, or
school. If paid to the stu-
dent or school, the money
may need to be reported
on the student’s income
taxes. If a student re-
ceives a refund, the
money must go back into
the Bright Start account
within 60 days to avoid
taxes.
    For more information,
visit illinoistreasurer.gov.

Theatre School
Schedules Plays

    Chicago Playworks,
the Theatre School at De-
Paul University has
scheduled three plays for
families and young audi-
ences at Merle Reskin
Theatre, 60 E. Balboa
drive.
    Performances are on
Tuesdays, Thursdays,
and Fridays at 10 a.m.;
Saturdays and Sundays
at 2 p.m. Single tickets
are $12 or all three plays
for $24. For more infor-
mation, visit theatrebox-
office@depaul.edu.
    “Luchandora,” the
most electrifying show on
earth will run through
Nov. 9th. When Vanessa
discovers a pink lucha
libre mask, Nana Lupita
tells her granddaughter
about the family’s history
in the wrestling ring in
1960s Texas. The life of a
secret female warrior
emerges as Vanessa
learns about family,
honor, and friendship.
    “Brooklyn Bridge” will
run Jan. 16th to Feb.
22nd, 2020. Follow Sasha
as she ventures outside
the boundaries her immi-
grant mother has set for
her and into the maze of
her Brooklyn apartment.
Sasha meets her mysteri-
ous neighbors, and is
convinced there are gi-
ants living upstairs!
Sasha discovers the
power of the community
as she races to complete
her report on the Brook-
lyn Bridge.
    “A Wrinkle in Time”
runs April 16th to May
23rd, 2020. Meg Murry
joins forces with Mrs.
Whatsit, Charles Wal-
lace, and Calvin O’Keefe
to rescue her father.
They travel through
space and time to take on
IT and The Black Thing.

    The Girl Scouts of
Greater Chicago and
Northwest Indiana are
forming troops of stu-
dents from kindergarten
to 12th grade. Partici-
pants will learn a wide
variety of skills including
leadership, entrepreneur-
ship, STEM, service, deci-

sion making, people and
money management.

    Adults have numerous
opportunities to become
involved as leaders and
volunteers.
    Visit girlscountsgc-
nwi.org or call Julia Car-
rillo at (630) 544-5974.

Girl Scouts
Forming Troops

    Joseph Rodriguez and Henry A. Roa, of
Brighton Park invite veterans to join the Ameri-
can Legion Central Park Post 1028. Monthly
meetings are held every second Friday of the
month, 7 p.m. at Rudy and Ann’s Lounge, 5790 S.
Archer. A social time follows the meetings, with
pizza and beverages. Come and re-discover some
vets that you may have lost contact with.
    To read a November 10, 2016 article of the
Post’s 71 year history visit Brighton Park McKin-
ley Park newspaper at file:///C:/Users/HENRY/
Desktop/LIFE.pdf, http://brightonparklife.com/
files/119611303.pdf.
    Veterans that join the post by the Nov. 8th,
2019 meeting will be given a free ticket to the an-
nual Christmas party at Glendora Banquets.
Contact Henry at (773) 247-1522,       Email mex-
folroa@ameritech.net, https://www.facebook.com/
AmericanLegionPost1028. _______________________________________________

A.L. Post 1028
Invites Members

Food Pantry
At I.C. Church

    The Greater Chicago
Food Depository con-
ducts a food pantry for
zip code 60632 at Immac-
ulate Conception
Catholic Church, 44th
and California on Fri-
days from 4 to 6 p.m. and
Saturdays from 10 a.m.
to 12 noon.
    The mobile pantry ar-
rives every fourth Thurs-
day from 4 to 6 p.m. For
more information, call
(773) 523-1402.

Public Names
Sea Otters

COOPER WATSON

    After a week and a
half of voting, two res-
cued sea otter pups at
Shedd Aquarium have of-
ficial names: Cooper
(named after Cupertino,
CA, near San Jose) and
Watson (named after the
town of Watsonville).
Nearly 20,000 votes from
across the country helped
decide names for the or-
phaned otter pups.
Names focused not only
on telling both the pups’
individual stories, but
also on building affinity
and understanding
around sea otters and in-
spiring voters to also
make their voices heard
in support of conserva-
tion legislation and pro-
tection that are critical
for vulnerable species
like otters.
    Shedd animal care
staff prepared the short
list of names for the pub-
lic to choose from, and all
the names correspond to
a location along the coast
of California.
    Cooper (formerly Pup
870) and Watson (for-
merly Pup 872) were pre-
viously referred to by
their intake numbers,

given to them when they
were rescued by partners
at Monterrey Bay Aquar-
ium. The pups, both
males, were discovered
with no mother or adult
otters in sight at just a
couple weeks old. They
were cared for at Monter-
rey before Shedd Aquar-
ium’s Animal Response
Team flew out to Califor-
nia to assist in their care
and accompany them to
Chicago.
    The five-month-old
pups have been living be-
hind the scenes in the Re-
genstein Pup Nursery as
animal care staff teach
them how to be otters –
building skills like forag-
ing, diving, and grooming
their dense fur.    ___________________

Holiday Meals At
Golden Diners

    Golden Diners are
open to individuals 60
years of age and older
and their spouses of any
age. Most locations serve
a hot meal at lunchtime
and are open Monday
through Friday. Some
are open on weekends.
Holiday meals are
planned for Thanksgiv-
ing on Thursday, Nov
21st; and Christmas on
Friday, Dec. 20th.
    In addition to Ameri-
can style cuisine, ethnic
foods are served in spe-
cific communities includ-
ing Southeast Asian,
Indian, Korean, and Chi-
nese. Special programs
and activities are also
provided. Exercise pro-
grams, educational lec-
tures, and fun outings
are also available. For
more information, call
(312) 744-4016.
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Try the rest, then call one of the Best!

(773) 582-9300
6165 S. ARCHER

(At Austin)

4772 S. Archer  Archer and Lawndale. Immediate pos-
session! Zoned C-2-1. Value in land. Rehab or rear down 2 flat
frame, 2 car brick garage, over 19,500 SF of land. Multiple
uses. Extra income from Billboard! Call for details (773) 582-
9300.

CALL FOR A FREE MARKET ANALYSIS.

6918 W. Archer Ave. Commercial brick building. Large
store front & 3 offices, 1/2 basement, 85x125 lot. Parking in
rear and additional parking across the street. Immediate pos-
session! Call (773) 582-9300.

BRICK 6 FLAT IN GARFIELD RIDGE Recently remod-
eled, excellent condition!! 5 - 2 bedroom and 1-1 bedroom.
Coin-Operated Laundry in building plus storage units! Gor-
geous fenced in rear yard (patio)-great for summer BBQ's! Cor-
ner lot with lots of street parking! Two car brick garage; fully
rented. Great investment opportunity. Call 773-582-9300 for
details!

6012 W. 55th ST. - Single family detached oversized 2
story brick 3 bedrooms, possible 4. Basement semi finished, 2
furnaces, 2 central air. Newer thermo pane windows. Brand
new roof. Two car detached garage with double overhead
doors, concrete side drive, fenced in yard. Immediate posses-
sion. Call 773-582-9300.

6133 W. 64th Place unit 3D: PRICE REDUCED
Well Maintained 2 bedroom condo on 3rd floor. Many updates
done! Low monthly association fee! Pets allowed(weight limit
under 30 pounds). Assigned 1 parking space. Low real estate
taxes. Immediate possession. (773) 582-9300.

4810 S. Avers - Archer Heights special 2 bedroom
Chicago brick bungalow with full unfinished attic, semi fin-
ished basement, 2 car detached garage. Quick possession.  Call
773-582-9300.

6651 W. 64th Place Unit 101E- No Steps - beautiful
2 bedrooms, 2 baths end unit condo loaded with many up-
dates. Beautiful kitchen with stainless steel appliances and
granite countertops, laminate flooring, furnace, A/C and hot
water tank recently installed, flexi core ceilings. New roof on
condo 2017. End unit with brick garage with keyless
entry.Call 773-582-9300!

House for Rent in Garfield Ridge - $2400 per
month, good credit, no smoking, no pets. Call 773-582-9300.

Archer & Narragansett - Coming Soon! Call 773-582-
9300.

PALERMO’S
3751 W. 63rd St. • (773) 585-5002

Call after 3 p.m. - Se Habla Espanol

21014 S. La Grange Rd, Frankfort IL (815) 464-5300

Of 63rd
Street

Pick-Up or Delivery Pick-Up or Delivery

$150 Off
Any Palermo’s Lrg. Pizza

or Free 1 Liter RC
•Thin •Deep  Dish •Stuffed

Good at Chicago or Frankfort
Limit one coupon per order. Exp. 11/30/19.

$250Off
Any Palermo’s Ex. Lrg. Pizza

or Free 2 Liter RC
•Thin •Deep  Dish •Stuffed

Good at Chicago or Frankfort
Limit one coupon per order. Exp. 11/30/19.

Banquets - Up to 150 People
$25 per person

(Coffee No Included for Catering)
Meals Include: Fried Chicago • Italian Sausage • Bread

• Mostaccioli •Soups/Salad •Coffee • Italian Ice
COMIDA INCLUYE: Pollo Frito - Salchicha Italiana

•Mostaccioli •Sopa y Ensalada •Cafe •Nieve De Limon
Valid for Parties Booked.  Exp. 11/30/19.

Celebrating 55 Years
Recently on Chicago’s Best  - see us at

http://chicagosbesttv.com/2016/12/12/chicagos-best-italian-4-palermos-of-63rd/
Enjoy the pizza that made Palermo’s Famous - Find Out About Our Banquet Specials

Find out about our catering specials at www.palermosof63rd.com

Banquet Special up to 150 people Catering Package
Starting At

$6.95 per person
Carry-Out Only

30 people minimum or
by the tray for any amount of people.

Call for details.
Not valid with any other offer. Exp.11/30/19.

Coupon 
Buy One Dinner Get One 1/2 Price of equal or less value

Dine-in only. Not to be used with any other offer. Limit 2 per table.
Offer expires November 30th, 2019.

Gallery Night In
Chicago Arts District

    Chicago Arts District, 1945 S. Halsted, hosts
2nd Fridays Gallery Night from 6 to 10 p.m. every
month through the year when galleries, creative
spaces, and artists open their private spaces to
the public.   
    Long time neighborhood favorites include
Xavier Nuez' photography, Chicago Art Depart-
ment mixed media collaborations, 3d-graphic de-
signs at DesignProject, custom made furniture at
Elko Hardwoods, portrait paintings at YLH Stu-
dio and student art at the Children's Museum of
Art & Social Justice. To participate in a self-
guided walking tour, visit the District Center or
www.chicagoartsdistrict.org for maps and event
details.

Family Activities
At Shedd Aquarium

    Shedd Aquarium has
a variety of learning op-
portunities for all ages on
the first Saturday of each
month from 10 a.m. to
noon with hands-on ac-
tivities, animal encoun-
ters, peeks behind the
scenes and time to ex-
plore exhibits.
    The cost is $49.99 per-
son with these programs:
Nov. 2nd Dive into Dol-
phins and Dec. 7th Bel-
uga Whale Wonders.
    Asleep with the Fishes
overnights include ani-
mal and science activi-
ties, an aquatic
presentation, animal en-
counters, aquatic crafts, a
scavenger hunt and
chance to observe a
Caribbean Reef feeding
five. Attendees are free to
explore any of the open
exhibit spaces through-
out the evening.
    Evening only is $40
person. Regular $85 per-
son. VIP Caribbean Reef
$100 person. VIP Under-
water Beauty $110 per-
son. VIP Wild Reef $120
person. VIP Oceanarium
$130 person.
    Friday, Nov. 15th: –
Celebrate animals with
us as we explore their fa-
vorite foods. How does
Shedd Feed 32,000 ani-
mals? Find out at this
harvest themed
overnight.
    Friday, Dec. 20th:
Winter Wonderland –

Grab a cup of cocoa and
create memories with
loved ones at this Winter
Wonderland overnight.
Explore how animals sur-
vive in chilly tempera-
tures and discover how
living things illuminate
the city depths with bio-
luminescence, fluores-
cence and more.
    When school is out of
session during CPS non-
attendance days on  Fri-
day, Nov. 8th and
Monday, Nov. 11th the
learning continues at
Shedd with a one-day
camp for students en-
rolled in K to 5th grade.
Camp runs from 9 a.m. to
3 p.m. aftercare runs
from 3 to 5 p.m. Aftercare
is complimentary and in-
cluded in the program fee
of $100.
    Before Shedd opens
for the day, from 8 - 10
a.m., calm your body and
mind with a yoga class,
surrounded by the ani-
mals in one of the aquar-
ium’s peaceful habitats.
    After class, look na-
ture in the eye with an
up-close animal en-
counter or behind-the-
scences experience. These
yoga sessions are for
adults, ages 18 or older
and cost $40.
    Dates are: Saturday,
Nov. 2nd; Sunday, Nov.
10th; Saturday, Dec. 7th
and Sunday, Dec. 15th.

______________________________________________

Illinois Offers
Amnesty Program
    Illinois taxpayers who
incurred tax liabilities
between July 1st, 2011
and June 30th, 2018 may
be eligible for the one-
time tax amnesty pro-
gram. Beginning Oct.
1st, eligible taxpayers
who pay their tax liabili-
ties in full will have asso-
ciated penalties and
interest waived. Taxpay-
ers have until Nov. 15th
to make a full payment
on their liabilities and
file the required paper-
work with the Illinois De
partment of Revenue.
    Taxpayers who failed
to file during the original
filing period will need to
file an original return in
addition to making full
payment of tax due. For
taxpayers who want to
report changes to prvi-
ously filed returns, an
amended tax return and
full payment of tax due
are required.
    The tax amnesty pro-
gram includes most types
of tax liabilities and
penalties, but excludes
tax not colleged by IDOR,
such as property or local
government taxes, and
some fees, such as bad
check fees and outside
collection agency fees.
    IDOR is in the process
of mailing notices to cer-
tain eligible taxpayers
listing their liabilities
and giving instructions
on how to pay. For addi-
tional information, visit
the Tax Amnesty web-
page at tax.illinois.gov.

Registraton For
Polar Plunge

    Registration for the
20th annual Chicago
Polar Plunge at North Av-
enue Beach is open to all
cold weather warriors -
which will take place on
Sunday, March 1st to ben-
efiting athletes of the Spe-
cial Olympics Chicago
program.  
    Registration is avail-
able at www.chicagopo-
larplunge.org. Regi-
strants    are asked to
raise a minimum of $200.
The first 220 registrants
will receive a limited-edi-
tion commemorative t-
shirt. And, the first
registered plunger to
raise $2,020 will receive a
pair of airline tickets,

courtesy of United Air-
lines.    
    In 2019, the event at-
tracted more than 4,000
plungers and raised more
than $1.8 million dollars.  
    For more information
call (312) 527-3743; or
email polarplunge@
sochicago.org    ___________________

PetSmart Offers
Holiday Seminar

    PetSmart, 4146 S. Pu-
laski will conduct a Holi-
day Readiness Seminar
for dog owners on Satur-
day, Nov. 2nd from 1-2
p.m.
    During this free event,
accredited trainers will
walk owners through:
food, decor and plants to
avoid, getting your dog
ready for guests and re-
ducing stress.
    For more information,
call (773) 299-9611.

City Conducts
Business Workshop
    The City of Chicago
Department of Business
Affairs and Consumer
Protections offers free
business workshops
every Wednesday and
Friday at City Hall, 8th
Floor. To register for a
workshop, call (312) 744-
2086.

CAPS 815 & 821
Plans Meeting

    8th District CAPS
Beats 815 and 821 will
meet at St. Bruno Hall,
4839 S. Harding on
Wednesday, Nov. 6th at 7
p.m.
    815 is bounded by I-55,
Pulaski, Cicero and 55th
st. 821 is bounded by I-55,
Pershing, Kedzie, 51st st.
and Pulaski.
    Residents are urged to
meet with beat officers
and express their con-
cerns.    ___________________

History Project
Invites Veterans

    Congressman Dan
Lipinski is inviting veter-
ans in the Third District
to share their stories so
they can be preserved in
the Library of Congress
Veterans History Project.
The VHP collects, pre-
serves, and makes acces-
sible the personal
accounts of veterans so
that current and future
generations can better
understand the contribu-
tions and sacrifices they
made.
    Participants will re-
ceive a copy of the
recorded interview and
one will be sent to the Li-
brary of Congress in
Washington, D.C.
    All recorded inter-
views will be available to
researchers, scholars, stu-
dents, authors, filmmak-
ers, and anyone else
visiting the library.  For
more information, call
(773) 948-6223, or online
to lipinski.house.gov.    ___________________

    The Mexican Folkloric Dance Company of Chicago is accepting begin-
ners and experienced dancers ages 6 to 12 on Tuesdays at Gage Park, 2411
W. 55th st. and Thursdays at Piotrowski Park, 4247 W. 31st st. both at 6
p.m. Experienced and eager self-learner teenagers and young adults are
also welcomed Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays at Gage Park at 7 p.m.
Contact Henry A. Roa at (773) 247-1522 or mexfolroa@ameritech.net._______________________________________________________________________

Dance Company Invites Dancers

Hamill Family Nature
Plaza At Brookfield Zoo

    The Chicago Zoological
Society has created a new
learning, fun, and explo-
ration space at Brookfield
Zoo titled the Hamill
Family Nature Plaza on
the site of the former Ba-
boon Island. The restau-
rant previously known as
Scoops has been remo-
vated and reopened as
Peacock Cafe and Grill.
    Guests are greeted by
a serene natural environ-
ment with winding path-
ways that feature
opportunities for nature
play. Oversized chimes
and flower-shaped percus-
sion instruments allow
zoogoers to create beauti-
ful sounds. Youngsters
can climb in a fabricated
nest and pretend to be a
bird.
    During the summer,
guests will notice dragon-
flies and polinators
among more than 10,000
perennial plants and over
650 deciduous, evergreen,
and flowering trees and
shrubs.
    A variety of seating is
situated along the path-
ways allowing zoogoers
places to rest and enjoy
the scenery.
    The council ring is ded-
icated to Danish-Ameri-

can landscape architect
Jens Jensen.
    A science exploration
garden with bench seat-
ing provides an area for
structured zoo education
programming. A water in-
terpretation garden fea-
tures wetland-type
plantings, and educates
guests about water issues
and green space for
drainage. A sensory gar-
den along the main prom-
enade, features an
accessible space with
raised beds, wide walks,
and planting space.
    A large, open-sided,
three-season pavilion pro-
vides a venue to rent for
private functions such as
weddings, receptions, and
corporate, events.
    For more information,
visit CZS.org.    ___________________

Marketplace For
Health Insurance
    The Illinois Depart-
ment of Insurance re-
leased the health
insurance and analysis
for the Illinois Exchange
2020 Plan Year.
    There are 142 plans
available this year, and
consumers will have
more plans to choose for
than in 2019.
    Get Covered Illinois is
the official health mar-
ketplace or “exchange”
for consumers to pur-
chase quality, affordable
health insurance. Open
enrollment will continue
through Dec. 15th. After
the deadline, consumers
will not be able to pur-
chase insurance cover-
age, unless they have a
qualifying life event.
    For more information,
visit: https://getcovered.
illinois.gov/en.    ___________________

Fitness Classes
For Sr. Citizens

    The Garfield Ridge
Senior Satellite Center,
5674 S. Archer, offers
Fitness Plus group exer-
cise classes on Mondays,
Wednesdays, and Fri-
days at 8:45 a.m.
    For more information,
call (312) 745-4255.

Family Programs
At Brighton Library

    The Brighton Park
Branch Library, 4314 S.
Archer, will conduct
Adult coloring class on
Mondays through Nov.
24th from 11 a.m. to 4
p.m. will relive childhood
joy. Designs and materi-
als will be provided. Con-

tact info aledwon@
chipublib.org - Anthony
Ledwon.
    A Spanish and English
bilingual program for chil-
drens ages 0-6 and par-
ents/caregivers will be
provided on Mondays
through Dec. 2nd from 11
a.m. to 1 p.m.
    Create & Play will fea-
ture board and card
games and craft activities
for the whole family on
Saturdays, Nov. 2nd, 16th
and 30th from 9:30 a.m. to
4:30 p.m.
    Family Story Time is a
program of books, stories,
poems, songs and craft ac-
tivities for families on
Tuesdays, Nov. 5th - 25th
from 6 to 7 p.m.
    Tween Book Club for
4th to 8th graders will dis-
cuss the book “New Kid”
by Jerry Craft on Thurs-
day, Nov. 14th from 4 to 5
p.m.
    The adult book club
will be discussion “Lincoln
in the Bardo” by George
Saunders on Friday, Nov.
15th from 10:30 a.m. to 12
noon.
    A Rules of the Road
Review Course on Tues-
day, Nov. 19th from 1:30
to 3 p.m. is designed to
give drivers - especially
senior citizens and per-
sons with disabilities - the
knowledge to renew or ob-
tain a driver’s license.
Registration is required.
    For more information,
call (312) 747-0666.    ___________________

Free Admission
To Museums

    State Representative
Theresa Mah reports free
Museum Days.
    Adler Planetarium:
free admission for Illinois
residents on Nov. 8th and
11th.
    Art Institute of
Chicago, 111 S. Michigan,
free admission for Illinois
residents Thursdays from
5 to 8 p.m. Chicago resi-
dents under age 18 are al-
ways free.
    Chicago Botanic Gar-
den, 1000 Lake Cook rd.,
Glencoe, free admission.
    Chicago History Mu-
seum, 1601 N. Clark st.,
Illinois residents receive
free admission Tuesdays
from 12:30 to 9 p.m. Illi-
nois residents under 18
are always free.
    Heritage Museum of
Asian Art, 218 W. 26th
st., free admission on the
first Friday of every
month. Active military
and children under 13 are
always free.
    Illinois Holocaust Mu-
seum, 9603 Woods dr.,
Skokie, for the rest of
2019, free admission on
the 10th of every month.
    Lincoln Park Zoo, 2001
N. Clark st., always free.
    Museum of Science &
Industry: free admission
for Illinois residents on
Nov. 18th.
    Museum of Contempo-
rary Art, 220 E. Chicago
ave., Illinois residents re-
ceive free admission every
Tuesday.


